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HONORING JAMES E. MCERLANE 
FOR HIS SERVICE TO SCOUTING 

HON. JIM GERLACH 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, May 11, 2010 

Mr. GERLACH. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to honor James E. McErlane, who has 
earned the 2010 Distinguished Citizen Award 
from the Chester County Council of Boy 
Scouts of America. 

Scouting has been a part of Mr. McErlane’s 
life since he joined Troop 7 in Malvern, Penn-
sylvania as a youth. He achieved the rank of 
Eagle Scout and earned his Parvuli Dei 
Catholic Scouting Award. A man of tremen-
dous character, Mr. McErlane epitomizes the 
principles of leadership, self-discipline, hard 
work and a duty to serve his country and com-
munity that Scouting instilled in him. 

Mr. McErlane has worked to promote the 
traditions and enhance the experience of 
Scouting for area youth, serving on the Ches-
ter County Council’s Executive Board of Direc-
tors and as a member on several Distin-
guished Citizen Award Dinner committees. He 
also chaired the Eagle Scout Alumni Com-
mittee. 

In addition to being a Senior Partner at 
Lamb McErlane Law Offices, Mr. McErlane 
continues serving as an active member of the 
Chester County Library Trust and the Chester 
County Food Bank. 

His extremely successful legal career and 
tireless work in the community have earned 
Mr. McErlane the respect and admiration of 
his peers and all who know him. 

Madam Speaker, I ask that my colleagues 
join me today in recognizing James E. 
McErlane for his valuable contributions to im-
proving the quality of life in his community and 
his exemplary commitment to the values of 
Scouting. 

f 

HONORING MS. DIANE COLLINS 

HON. C.A. DUTCH RUPPERSBERGER 
OF MARYLAND 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, May 11, 2010 

Mr. RUPPERSBERGER. Madam Speaker, I 
rise before you today to honor the tireless 
service of Diane Collins for her remarkable 
dedication as a volunteer at the Loch Raven 
VA Community Living and Rehabilitation Cen-
ter and Chapter 451 in Dundalk. To salute her 
service, Ms. Collins was awarded the 2009 
Congressional Volunteer Recognition Award 
by the Veterans Advisory Council for Mary-
land’s 2nd District. 

Veterans of the United States Armed Forces 
have dedicated themselves to protecting the 
lives of every American. Their service to our 
Nation deserves the highest level of gratitude. 
It is important that we take the time to recog-
nize the individuals who give of their time and 
talents to support veterans and ensure their 
comfort, care, and well-being. 

As a member of the Disabled American Vet-
erans Representatives for the Loch Raven VA 
Community Living and Rehabilitation Center, 
Ms. Collins is an active fundraiser and friend, 
giving 506 hours of volunteer service to date. 
She makes certain she is aware of all patient 

needs and makes requests to the Disabled 
American Veterans to purchase items not rou-
tinely supplied by the VA. Once a month, 
Diane creates a fun activity for the residents, 
including parties with watermelon, cupcakes, 
fried chicken, strawberry shortcake and hot 
dogs. Through her chapter, a juke box was 
donated to the center. 

Ms. Collins does things simply because she 
believes they are ‘‘the right thing to do.’’ She 
exceeds expectations in all respects. To the 
veterans’ delight, she brings young people 
with her to visit with them and regularly baby-
sits for a severely disabled neighbor. Her col-
leagues say she exemplifies the VA’s mission 
statement of creating an environment that fos-
ters respect, compassion, and excellence. 

Madam Speaker, I ask that you join with me 
today to honor Diane Collins. Her compassion 
and dedication to veterans of the U.S. Armed 
Forces are an inspiration to us all, and are de-
serving of the utmost gratitude. It is with great 
pride that I congratulate Diane Collins on her 
exemplary service as an advocate and a vol-
unteer. 

f 

HOME STAR ENERGY RETROFIT 
ACT OF 2010 

SPEECH OF 

HON. LAURA RICHARDSON 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, May 6, 2010 

The House in Committee of the Whole 
House on the State of the Union had under 
consideration the bill (H.R. 5019) to provide 
for the establishment of the Home Star Ret-
rofit Rebate Program, and for other pur-
poses: 

Ms. RICHARDSON. Madam Chair, I rise in 
strong support of H.R. 5019—Home Star En-
ergy Retrofit Act of 2010. I want to thank my 
colleague Representative WELCH for bringing 
this important bill to the floor. 

In our current economic crisis we need to 
seize on opportunities to create jobs, and with 
our need to find the energy to power our 
country, we need to find every kilowatt of sav-
ings we can. This bill will help accomplish both 
of those goals. 

Home Star is a short-term program to create 
jobs, save energy, and lower families’ energy 
bills. Home Star will restart the assembly lines 
at factories that manufacture energy efficiency 
technologies and will put construction workers 
back on the job installing these improvements 
in the homes of millions of American families. 

There are huge energy savings available 
through basic retrofits, which will save people 
money and reduce our dependence on foreign 
oil. By encouraging people to help themselves 
through the installation of specific energy-sav-
ing technologies, including insulation, duct 
sealing, windows and doors, air sealing, and 
water heaters, we will all benefit. 

Home Star is expected to allow 3 million 
families to retrofit their homes to be more en-
ergy efficient. Consumers are predicted to 
save $9.2 billion on their energy bills over the 
next 10 years as a result of Home Star’s en-
ergy efficiency investments. And Home Star 
will create 168,000 new jobs here in the 
United States. Construction jobs cannot be 
outsourced, and more than 90 percent of en-
ergy efficiency technologies are manufactured 
here in America. 

We also must do everything we can to con-
tinue to encourage the development of an en-
ergy efficiency industry in this country. Foreign 
countries are threatening to take our market 
share in manufacturing energy efficient tech-
nologies and we cannot let this huge market 
go offshore. This bill will help create a larger 
market for these products and solidify our po-
sition as a market leader. 

This bill is a win-win-win, and I urge all of 
my colleagues to support it. 

f 

CELEBRATING THE DESIGNATION 
OF THE EASTERN BAND OF 
CHEROKEE AS AN ADVANTAGE 
WEST CERTIFIED ENTREPRE-
NEURIAL COMMUNITY 

HON. HEATH SHULER 
OF NORTH CAROLINA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, May 11, 2010 

Mr. SHULER. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
to congratulate the Eastern Band of Cherokee 
in Cherokee, North Carolina on becoming a 
Certified Entrepreneurial Community by the 
AdvantageWest Economic Development 
Group. AdvantageWest, an economic develop-
ment commission which serves 23 Western 
North Carolina counties, created the ‘‘Certified 
Entrepreneurial Community Program’’ to train 
local communities to encourage small busi-
ness start-ups in the mountain region and to 
help such businesses thrive. 

The Eastern Band of Cherokee, North Caro-
lina has an over 11,000-year history rich with 
culture, arts, and a heritage of magnificent sto-
rytelling. Being designated as a Certified En-
trepreneurial Community is just one example 
of the continuation of the remarkable history, 
and a tribute to the vision of the Eastern Band 
of Cherokee. The focus on youth and edu-
cation as integral components of their Certified 
Entrepreneurial Community vision ensures that 
the future leaders of the community will have 
the tools to continue their strong legacy. 

The Certification, developed by the 
AdvantageWest Economic Development 
Group, contains a strict set of guidelines that 
highlight a community’s enthusiasm and readi-
ness to support entrepreneurship and small 
business. While several communities through-
out Western North Carolina have become cer-
tified as entrepreneurial communities, the 
Eastern Band of Cherokee is the first nation to 
receive this designation. This designation 
showcases the Eastern Band of Cherokee’s 
foresight in creating and fostering an environ-
ment in which prosperity can be achieved. As 
a Certified Entrepreneurial Community, the 
Eastern Band will build upon the success of its 
marketing campaign to further promote the po-
tential of its people to the United States and 
abroad. 

Madam Speaker, I urge my colleagues 
today to celebrate this remarkable honor be-
stowed on the Eastern Band of Cherokee Indi-
ans in Cherokee, North Carolina, and their 
commitment to the future of their people. I 
urge my colleagues to join me in celebrating 
their outstanding achievement. 

VerDate Mar 15 2010 04:59 Sep 24, 2010 Jkt 089060 PO 00000 Frm 00002 Fmt 0626 Sfmt 9920 E:\RECORD10\RECFILES\E11MY0.REC E11MY0m
m

ah
er

 o
n 

D
S

K
H

9S
0Y

B
1P

R
O

D
 w

ith
 C

O
N

G
-R

E
C

-O
N

LI
N

E

mmaher
Text Box
 CORRECTION 

October 6, 2010, Congressional Record
Correction To Page E798
May 11, 2010 on E798 the following appeared: Mr. SCHULER. The online version should be corrected to read: Mr. SHULER. 



CONGRESSIONAL RECORD — Extensions of Remarks E799 May 11, 2010 
HONORING 50TH ANNIVERSARY OF 

SPRING CITY ELEMENTARY 
SCHOOL 

HON. JIM GERLACH 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, May 11, 2010 

Mr. GERLACH. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to congratulate the students, parents, 
teachers, administrators and staff of Spring 
City Elementary School in Chester County, 
Pennsylvania as they celebrate the school’s 
50th anniversary. 

During the last half century, Spring City Ele-
mentary has been a cornerstone in the com-
munity and the starting point for students’ edu-
cational journeys. 

Spring City Elementary was built on the 
former site of the Spring City Race Track on 
South Wall Street just a few years after the 
formal establishment of the Spring-Ford 
School District. When the school opened in 
the spring of 1960, 305 students were en-
rolled. 

Spring City Elementary is tremendously 
proud of the supportive, caring environment 
for learning and working. That nurturing at-
mosphere creates a sense of community that 
is as sturdy as the bricks and steel used to 
build the school. 

Madam Speaker, I ask that my colleagues 
join me today in congratulating the Spring City 
Elementary School community as it com-
memorates this memorable milestone and in 
offering the students, parents, teachers, ad-
ministrators and staff best wishes for contin-
ued success. 

f 

MARIALAINA PRECIADO 

HON. ED PERLMUTTER 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, May 11, 2010 

Mr. PERLMUTTER. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize and applaud Marialaina 
Preciado who has received the Arvada Wheat 
Ridge Service Ambassadors for Youth award. 
Marialaina Preciado is an 8th grader at Wheat 
Ridge Middle School and received this award 
because her determination and hard work 
have allowed her to overcome adversities. 

The dedication demonstrated by Marialaina 
Preciado is exemplary of the type of achieve-
ment that can be attained with hard work and 
perseverance. It is essential students at all 
levels strive to make the most of their edu-
cation and develop a work ethic which will 
guide them for the rest of their lives. 

I extend my deepest congratulations once 
again to Marialaina Preciado for winning the 
Arvada Wheat Ridge Service Ambassadors for 
Youth award. I have no doubt she will exhibit 
the same dedication and character to all her 
future accomplishments. 

f 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. KAY GRANGER 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, May 11, 2010 

Ms. GRANGER. Madam Speaker, on rollcall 
No. 241, I was absent from the House. Had I 
been present, I would have voted ‘‘aye.’’ 

RECOGNIZING MR. RALPH WIL-
LIAMS FOR HIS COMMITMENT TO 
STUDENTS AND EDUCATION IN 
THE STATE OF ARKANSAS 

HON. JOHN BOOZMAN 
OF ARKANSAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, May 11, 2010 

Mr. BOOZMAN. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize Mr. Ralph Williams, who 
after dedicating his life to education, is retiring 
after 39 years of service to the Fort Smith 
Public Schools. 

Mr. Williams has worn many hats during his 
time as an educator. From teacher, principal, 
social worker and now Student Services Su-
pervisor for the school district, he has always 
stepped up to a new challenge with enthu-
siasm. 

His commitment to students earned well-de-
served honors, including being named the Re-
gional Principal of the Year, the Arkansas 
Principal of the Year and the National Distin-
guished Principal—all while a principal at Fair-
view Elementary School. 

Mr. Williams has always worked to create a 
learning environment that can benefit all stu-
dents. His efforts to bring technology into the 
classroom and provide challenging programs 
are helping mold our future leaders. Now at 
his current position Mr. Williams works to en-
courage at-risk students to do better in school 
and make the most of their educational oppor-
tunities. 

I am proud of Mr. Ralph Williams for his 
commitment to education and his efforts to im-
prove the lives of students in Fort Smith, Ar-
kansas, and wish him the best of luck in retire-
ment. 

f 

MARIE BANKS 

HON. ED PERLMUTTER 
OF COLORADO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, May 11, 2010 

Mr. PERLMUTTER. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize and applaud Marie Banks 
who has received the Arvada Wheat Ridge 
Service Ambassadors for Youth award. Marie 
Banks is a 7th grader at Mandalay Middle 
School and received this award because her 
determination and hard work have allowed her 
to overcome adversities. 

The dedication demonstrated by Marie 
Banks is exemplary of the type of achieve-
ment that can be attained with hard work and 
perseverance. It is essential students at all 
levels strive to make the most of their edu-
cation and develop a work ethic which will 
guide them for the rest of their lives. 

I extend my deepest congratulations once 
again to Marie Banks for winning the Arvada 
Wheat Ridge Service Ambassadors for Youth 
award. I have no doubt she will exhibit the 
same dedication and character to all her future 
accomplishments. 

RECOGNIZING THE INDUCTION OF 
42 SEVENTH GRADE STUDENTS 
OF CHESTNUT RIDGE MIDDLE 
SCHOOL OF FISHERTOWN INTO 
THE NATIONAL JUNIOR HONOR 
SOCIETY 

HON. BILL SHUSTER 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, May 11, 2010 

Mr. SHUSTER. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize the induction of 42 seventh 
grade students of Chestnut Ridge Middle 
School of Fishertown into the National Junior 
Honor Society. The Chestnut Ridge chapter 
will holds its induction ceremony on Monday, 
May 3, 2010. 

Induction into the National Junior Honor So-
ciety is reserved for students with impressive 
academic achievement and a high potential for 
personal and intellectual growth. The incoming 
students of the Chestnut Ridge Chapter have 
distinguished themselves in the areas of 
scholarship, leadership, service, citizenship, 
and character. As NJHS members, these 
young men and women will build on their com-
mendable dedication to academic and per-
sonal excellence. They have taken an impor-
tant step of growing into the leaders of the 
next generation. 

The following Chestnut Ridge Middle School 
students have been inducted: Rachel Dikum, 
Cassandra Brown, Hannah Miller, Jennifer 
Carthew, Nativa O’Brien, Emily Sprigg, Mat-
thew Claar, Katie Weaver, Abby Barnes, Der-
rick Claar, Casey Fleegle, Lucas Berkey, 
Megan Anderson, Kimberly Bischof, Shane 
Davis, Christian Collins, Holly Davis, Toshia 
Rush, Harold Wentz, Natalie Dumin, Cas-
sandra Wright, Kenzie Bowser, Nicholas Hyde, 
Austin Taylor, Brittany Finnegan, Caitlyn Fer-
guson, Brandon Mowry, Paul Sims, Trent 
Crouse, Dakota Kauffman, Kylee Snyder, 
Jarret Dunn, Luke Stultz, Jonathon Heming, 
Alesha Rightenour, Lakyn Code, Bradley 
Frankenberry, Makayla Weaverling, Mylee 
Dull, Derek Gardner, Andrew Loar, and Colby 
Hillegass. 

These inductees have already displayed re-
markable talent and depth of character. I con-
gratulate the new members of the Chestnut 
Ridge Middle School National Junior Honor 
Society on the honor they are receiving, and 
I look forward to many more great achieve-
ments. 

f 

HONORING MR. ROBERT T. 
CIANELLI 

HON. C.A. DUTCH RUPPERSBERGER 
OF MARYLAND 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, May 11, 2010 

Mr. RUPPERSBERGER. Madam Speaker, I 
rise before you today to honor the tireless 
service of Mr. Robert T. Cianelli as a volunteer 
driver for the Disabled American Veterans 
Transportation Network and a dedicated sup-
porter of America’s military personnel. To sa-
lute his service, Mr. Cianelli was awarded the 
2009 Congressional Volunteer Recognition 
Award by the Veterans Advisory Council for 
Maryland’s 2nd District. 

Veterans of the United States Armed Forces 
have dedicated themselves to protecting the 
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